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REPORT TO: Members’ Library Service 
 
MEETING DATE:  
 
BY: Chief Executive   
 
SUBJECT: Best Value Assurance Report - Correspondence between 

ELC Chief Executive and the Secretary to the Accounts 
Commission 

  

 
 
1 PURPOSE 

1.1 To record the correspondence between the Chief Executive, East Lothian 
Council (ELC) and the Secretary to the Accounts Commission, Audit 
Scotland, in relation to the ELC Best Value Assurance Report that was 
submitted to East Lothian Council on 11 December 2018.  The 
correspondence is attached at appendices 1a and 1b. 

 

2 RECOMMENDATIONS 

2.1 To note that following the meeting of East Lothian Council, the ELC Chief 
Executive updated Audit Scotland on the Council’s consideration of the 
Accounts Commission’s findings on the Controller of Audit’s report on Best 
Value audit work in East Lothian Council. 

 

3 BACKGROUND 

3.1 Audit Scotland carried out a Best Value Assurance review of East Lothian 
Council in Spring 2018. 

3.2  A report on the findings and recommendations of the Accounts 
Commission’s Best Value Assurance Report on East Lothian Council was 
 submitted to Council on 11 December 2018.  The report entitled “Best 
 Value Assurance Report” is available on the ELC website at the following 
link:  
https://www.eastlothian.gov.uk/meetings/meeting/16262/east_lothian_co
uncil 

https://www.eastlothian.gov.uk/meetings/meeting/16262/east_lothian_council
https://www.eastlothian.gov.uk/meetings/meeting/16262/east_lothian_council


 

3.3 Following the Council meeting there was an exchange of letters between 
Angela Leitch, Chief Executive, ELC, and Paul Reilly, Secretary to the 
Accounts Commission (appendices 1a and 1b). 

3.4  The letter from Mrs Leitch dated 19 December 2018, refers to an extract 
 minute of the Council meeting. This minute will be submitted for approval 
 to the meeting of Council on 26 February 2019.  Once approved, the 
 minute will be available on the ELC website at the following link: 

 https://www.eastlothian.gov.uk/meetings/meeting/16262/east_lothian_cou
ncil 

 

4 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

4.1  As detailed in the report to Council dated 11 December 2018.   

 

5  INTEGRATED IMPACT ASSESSMENT 

5.1  This report is not applicable to the wellbeing of equalities groups and an 
 Integrated Impact Assessment is not required. 

 

6 RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

6.1 Financial - none 

6.2 Personnel  - none 

6.3 Other - none 

 

7 BACKGROUND PAPERS  

7.1 Report to Council, dated 11 December 2018, entitled Best Value 
Assurance Report 

 

 

AUTHOR’S NAME Jill Totney 

DESIGNATION Team Manager, Democratic and Licensing 
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Appendix 1a



 
4th Floor 
102 West Port 
Edinburgh  EH3 9DN 

T: 0131 625 1500 
E: info@audit-scotland.gov.uk 
www.audit-scotland.gov.uk 

 

   
    

 

Angela Leitch 16 January 2019 
Chief Executive 
East Lothian Council 
John Muir House 
HADDINGTON 
EH41 3HA 

Dear Angela 

Best Value Assurance Report: East Lothian Council 

Thank you for your letter of 19 December 2018. 

I am pleased to learn that the Council has considered and noted the Best Value Assurance Report and 
Accounts Commission findings and has agreed an improvement plan. I have informed the Commission 
accordingly. 

I am also pleased to note your points about your fruitful relationship with the external audit team as you 
look forward to progressing your improvement plan. I wish you and the Council well with this endeavour. 

Yours sincerely, 

Paul Reilly 

Secretary to the Commission 
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